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Former US Air Force Official Sentenced After Pleading Guilty to Conspiring to 

Violate  Conflict of Interest Law 
 

 The Office of Inspector General (OIG), Department of Defense (DoD), 
announced today that on October 1, 2004, Darleen A. Druyun, a former member of the 
Senior Executive Services (SES) and a Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary of the Air 
Force for Acquisition and Management, who was subsequently employed at the Boeing 
Company, was sentenced in United States District Court, Eastern District of Virginia 
(EDVA), Alexandria, VA, before Honorable T.S. Ellis, II, U.S. District Court Judge.  
Druyun was sentenced to a term of nine months confinement in the Federal Bureau of 
Prisons, three years supervised release, seven months of community confinement, 150 
hours of community service, $100 special assessment fee, and a fine of $5,000. 
 

Druyun previously pled guilty in U.S. District Court in April 2004 to a one count 
criminal information charging conspiracy to commit acts affecting a personal financial 
interest by negotiating employment, a violation of United States Code, Section 208(a), 
Conflict of Interest.  A Supplemental Statement of Facts and a Supplemental Plea 
Agreement were subsequently filed.  In the Supplemental Statement of Facts, Druyun 
acknowledged that she provided false, misleading, and untruthful information to 
government investigators during two interview sessions, conducted on December 2, 2003 
and April 23, 2004.  Druyun also subsequently acknowledged that she did favor the 
Boeing Company in certain negotiations as a result of her employment negotiations and 
other favors provided to her by Boeing.    
 
 The investigation was conducted jointly by the Defense Criminal Investigative 
Service (the criminal arm of the OIG, DoD), the Air Force Office of Special 
Investigations, and the Federal Bureau of Investigation.  Assistant U. S. Attorney Robert 
Wiechering prosecuted this case. (See the attached U.S. Attorney’s press release.)  For 
further information, contact Joseph McMillan, Special Agent in Charge (SAC), Mid-
Atlantic Field Office, Arlington, VA, at (703) 604-8411. 
 
 To report suspected fraud, waste and abuse within DoD programs, contact the 
Defense Hotline toll free at (800) 424-9098, email: hotline@dodig.osd.mil/or visit them 
on the world wide web http://www.osd.mil/hotline. 
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